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Hello Everyone, 

Well, we’re almost there. One more month until we can wave goodbye to 2020! I want to take a second 
to personally thank you all for everything you have done this year. Obviously, it has been a very difficult 
year for all of us but your continued commitment to our Association, promotion of our industry and 
dedication to keeping our community safe is much appreciated!

Some exciting news to announce is the appointment of some new committee chairs for Membership and Home Show. Kevin 
Schemenauer from Hallmark Building Supplies has grabbed the torch as Membership Chair. The Home Show Committee now has 
Co-Chairs as Kyle Van Order from Woodstock Design Center and Rachelle Cota from Wisconsin Coating Specialists have taken on that 
responsibility. These three will do excellent jobs in their new roles and I look forward to seeing the progress! 

Thank you to all of you who took the time to vote for our recent Bylaws changes. These were really some needed changes due to the 
challenges of Covid along with streamlining some of our processes moving forward. 

This week the ballots for our annual elections will be emailed to all of you for voting. However, if there is still someone you would like to 
nominate you have until Wednesday December 2nd. Contact Cara at the WABA office to do so. 

As I most likely won’t be seeing most of you beforehand I wish you all a very Merry Christmas and the best that the new year can bring for 
you and your family! 

Take care and God bless! 

Alex Forer
2020 WABA President 

Letter from the 
President

2020 Wausau Area Builders Association Board of Directors

President - Alex Forer, Larry Meyer Construction

Vice President - Keith Koenig, Kolbe & Kolbe Millwork

Secretary - 

Treasurer - Deann Zobrak, Runkel Abstract & Title

Past President - Russ Utech, CWIA/Clabough & Associates

Directors Thru 2020 - Gloria Fenhaus, Norman Larson, Amber Gober

Directors Thru 2021 - Sara Busby, Rachelle Cota, Ashley Dupuis-Bohman

Directors Thru 2022 - Kyle VanOrder, Kevin Porter, Jeremy Voigt

State Director (WBA) - Norman Larson, Seth Joswiak, Jeremy Voigt

National Representative (NAHB) - Cory Sillars

Committee Chairmans:
	 By-Laws - Sid Sorensen
	 Events - Gloria Fenhaus
	 Finance - Deann Zobrak
	 Home Show - Kyle VanOrder / Rachelle Cota
	 Building Youth into Builders - Roger Lang
	 Legislative - Cory Sillars
	 Marketing - Tara Parks
	 Membership -Kevin Schemenaur
	 Nominations - Russ Utech
	 Parade of Homes - Travis Hoerman / Sam McLellen
	 Personnel - Kyle VanOrder
	 Scholarship - Cory Sillars
	 Silent Auction - Amber Gober
	 Golf - Phil Pesanka
	 Social - Ashley Dupuis-Bohman
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Meet Your 2021  
WABA Board of Directors 
Candidates

President
Alex Forer, Owner - Larry Meyer Construction

Vice President
Keith Koenig, Vice President of Manufacturing/Procurement - Kolbe & Kolbe Millwork Co., Inc.

Hello, I am Keith Koenig and have been 
with WABA for the last 5 years as a 
Board member and recently as the Vice 
president, I am running for the Vice 
President position again.
 

 I have worked for Kolbe and Kolbe millwork for 
34 years and currently am the Vice President 
of Manufacturing. The Home building industry 
is important to all of us and I like to help our 
association navigate through the challenges of today 
and tomorrow with my knowledge of the industry 
and business.

Looking back, that there was a little 
glimmer of what Alex would do with his 
life before the thought of life choices 
even entered his head. On Saturday 
mornings most children would be 
found watching cartoons or playing 

video games. However, Alex preferred to spend time 
watching the pioneers of DIY TV like Bob Villa, Norm 
Abram or Dean Johnson. When the weather allowed 
he would take those “Skills” he learn watching DIY 
shows, along with tools and scrap sheets of OSB and 
2x4’s borrowed from Dads garage to construct the 
best Tree Fort a 6 year old could build.

As the second generation Owner of Larry Meyer 
Construction Co. and a lifelong resident of the 
Wausau Metro Area, Alex is committed to promoting 
the Residential Construction industry and doing 

his part to support his community’s betterment 
and growth. This can be seen through his work as 
Construction Manager with Habitat for Humanity 
or Wausau, his role as a director for Big Brother 
Big Sisters of Northcentral Wisconsin or the many 
roles with the Wausau Area Builders Association 
(WABA) he has held over the last 7 years. His original 
involvement with WABA was as Membership Chair 
from 2014-2017, then transitioned into a director 
position from 2017-2019 and most recently as 
President for 2020. Along the way he also served as 
a State Representative for the Wisconsin Builders 
Association and a National Delegate for the National 
Association of Homebuilders.
 
He would be honored to represent you as your 
President again for 2021. 

Executive Board Candidates
The Wausau Area Builders Association’s Executive Board of Directors consistents of five (5) one-year posi-
tions; President, Vice President, Past President, Secretary and Treasurer.
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WABA 2021 Board of Directors Elections
Voting will be conducted electronically via ElectionRunner December 4-7th
Voting Members will receive an email with instructions December 4th



Kyle VanOrder, Accounts Manager – Woodstock Flooring & Design Center

Kyle was born and raised in 
Birnamwood, WI where he still resides 
and is employed by Woodstock 
Flooring & Design Center.  Kyle worked 
in agriculture and dairy farming from 
a child through his high school years 

and values the hard work and determination 
required by all of the trades promoted by the 
Builder’s Association.  Kyle has been employed by 
Woodstock in the building industry since 2006.  Kyle 
has been an active Member with the Wausau Area 
Builders Association for 8 years starting in 2012 
as the Social Media Manager, Multiple terms as a 
Member of the Board of Directors, as well as two 

years as the Association Vice President.  Kyle has 
also participated in many committees including 
the Executive Committee, Chairing the Personnel 
Committee and Co-Chairing the upcoming 2021 
WABA Home Show.

Kyle’s knowledge of the operations and internal 
processes of the Association and his meticulous 
accounting practices in his current position as 
Accounts Manager at Woodstock Flooring & Design 
Center will aid the Builder’s Association greatly in 
prompt and accurate information if elected to the 
Treasurer’s position.

Kevin Porter, Assistant Vice President/Loan Officer - Intercity State Bank
I would love to serve as Treasurer for 
the Builders Association.  I currently 
serve as Treasurer for Big Brothers Big 
Sisters and believe that my experience 
and skillset in this role will continue to 
improve.  I’ve been a WABA member 

for 2 years now since moving to the area and I have 
tremendous support for the organization.  Also 
representing a local lending institution, we recognize 

the significance of helping to grow the Builders 
Association to ensure a prosperous future for all 
members.  I also participate in several organizations 
overlapping in residential and commercial real 
estate, and I believe those platforms will be 
continued opportunities to be represent myself as 
a strong ambassador for the Builders Association.  
Thank you for your consideration

Treasurer

Secretary
Deann Zobrak, Closing Agent - Runkel Abstract & Title Co.

Deann Zobrak is a title/escrow agent for 
Runkel Abstract & Title Co. in Wausau. 
She graduated from Northcentral Tech-
nical College in 1990 w. an Associate 
Degree in Legal Secretary.

Her title career spans 30 years, including serving as 
Vice President of Block Title prior to joining Runkel 
in 2007. Deann specializes in construction disbursing 
and commercial/residential real estate closings. 
She is responsible for working closely with lenders, 
realtors and general contractors on a multitude of 

projects, from new residential construction builds 
to commercial projects. She lives outside of Mosinee 
with her husband and their two daughters. In her 
free time, Deann enjoys reading, hiking and holiday 
baking. She has been the WABA Treasurer the last 
two years, and looks forward to continuing to bring 
her honesty and hard work to the table to ensure the 
membership has access to the tools needed to grow 
and support their businesses.

WABA 2021 Board of Directors Elections
Voting will be conducted electronically via ElectionRunner December 4-7th
Voting Members will receive an email with instructions December 4th



Tyler Schwertfeger, Manager - Hallman Lindsay Paints, Wausau
Born and raised in the Minocqua area, 
Tyler moved to Wausau after graduating 
from Ripon College in 2013. He grew up 
in the trades with a mother who had a 
small retail business in Minocqua, and 
a father who worked in automotive 

repair and construction. Tyler has knowledge and 
experience in every facet of building, from site 
preparation, rough framing, HVAC and electrical 
work, to finish carpentry and landscaping. He enjoys 
hunting and fishing, spending time with his wife and 
dog, and working on projects with his dad.

Tyler now manages the Wausau branch of Hallman 
Lindsay Paints and assists Do-It-Yourselfers and 

Professionals alike with architectural and industrial 
coatings. Although being on the younger side of 
the spectrum, he has assisted with the completion 
of large local jobs, including the Central Wisconsin 
Airport addition, the Aspirus Heart Care Center of 
Wausau, and multiple Athletic Field renovations.

Tyler is a member of the Building Youth into Builders 
(BYIB) Committee, but is looking to get more involved. 
He already has working relationships with majority 
of WABA members and looks forward to creating 
new partnerships with those he hasn’t met thus far. 
This is a great opportunity to get someone younger 
involved who wants to learn and can also bring new 
perspective and ideas to the Association.

Director Candidates
The Wausau Area Builders Association’s Board of Directors consistents of nine (9) three-year Director posi-
tions.  Each year three (3) new Directors are elected.

Seth Jozwiak, Owner - Seth Jozwiak Construction
Hello my name is Seth Jozwiak. Born 
and raised in Central WI, I come from a 
family of mason contractors. From an 
early age I spent my summers mixing 
mortar and carrying brick. The building 
process has always interested me. 

After earing a degree in Construction Management, I 
moved back home to start a residential construction 
business. I am excited about helping out our 
association and look forward to learning and sharing 
new ideas. Thank you.

Tara Parks, Digital Marketing Consultant- Hibu
Tara Parks is a central Wisconsin native.  
She was born in Medford, moved to 
Marshfield in junior high and after 
graduation she attended UW Stevens 
Point.  She later completed her Bachelor 
of Science in Business Management 
and her Master of Science in Business 

Administration from Cardinal Stritch University’s 
remote office in Wausau.  She moved to Wausau 
in 2006 while she was employed at the Wausau 
Daily Herald until 2009.  After the market crash, she 
returned to school once more to learn how to help 
small businesses navigate the digital world as she 
completed her Master of Science in Internet Marketing 
from Full Sail University.  Tara has worked in sales 
and retail management for over 25 years and has an 

extensive understanding of consumer behavior and 
what drives consumers to make decisions.  She has 
worked in digital marketing since 2009 and with Hibu 
since 2017.  Her volunteer experience includes 46 
years as a member of the American Legion Auxiliary 
Unit 519, PTO President at Riverview Elementary 
School 2008-2010, Habitat For Humanity New Orleans 
1994, and organizing two fundraisers for Spinal Cord 
Injury Research in 2007 and 2008.  Tara is passionate 
about helping small businesses market themselves 
in an increasingly competitive digital world.  She 
joined WABA in February of 2020 and is excited to 
help Wausau Area Builders Association continue to 
build value for members and help WABA become a 
primary resource to local residents looking for quality 
contractors and home services. 

WABA 2021 Board of Directors Elections
Voting will be conducted electronically via ElectionRunner December 4-7th
Voting Members will receive an email with instructions December 4th



Pursue what’s possible.

Bring your
goals home.

We’re here to lend a hand.

No matter your unique home lending needs, 
we are here to help. Our mortgage lenders 

will work with you to understand your goals.

Banking | Lending | Guidance

WABA 2020 Builder & Associate  
of the Year Candidates
This vote will be included on the ballot for the 2021 Board of Directors Election

Builder of the Year Candidates

Jeremy Voigt 
Jeremy Voigt Construction

Sam McLellan 
Woodbury Custom Homes

Travis Hoerman 
Timber River Custom Homes

Associate of the Year Candidates

Tyler Schwertfeger 
Hallman Lindsay Paints

Gloria Fenhaus 
Dun-RIte Exteriors

Amber Gober
Peoples State Bank

Congratulations to 
all the candidates 
for these awards!  
Your hard work 
and dedication to 
WABA and to WABA’s 
mission is recognized 
and appreciated.

The awards will 
be presented to 
the winners at our 
2021 Holiday Party/
Membership Meeting.  
We look forward 
to celebrating the 
winners and all our 
members!
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WABA Membership Committee is 
working on creating a video series 
highlighting our members and 
giving tips to the membership on 
ways to improve their businesses.
Would you be willing to assist us?  
We are looking for help from our 
members that would like to give 
professional business advice.   If 
you want an opportunity to be 
featured, contact Cara at 715-842-
9510 or cara@wausauareabuild-
ers.com.

WABA Videos

www.wausauareabuilders.com 7

Did you 
know?

Take advantage of member discounts on 
both a regular Club Membership and a Plus 
Membership

VISIT NAHB.ORG FOR MORE INFORMATION

NAHB Membership gets you 
$ SAVINGS on a Sam’s Club 
Membership



Member FDIC

888.929.9902 | www.bankpeoples.com  Always see the Potential.

Voted #1 Mortgage Company in Marathon County.  
Call us today for our construction loan specials.



New Home Sales Essentially Flat in 
October, Continuing Strong Fall Season
Article from NAHB.org

November, 2020

Sales of newly built, single-family homes in October dipped 0.3 percent to 999,000 
from an upwardly revised September number, according to newly released data by 
the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development and the U.S. Census Bureau. 
Despite the monthly decline, the October rate is 41.5 percent higher than the October 
2019 pace, and on a year-to-date basis, new home sales are up 20.6 percent in 2020.

“Buyer traffic remained strong in October even as the country’s attention was focused on the elections and policy 
issues going into 2021,” said NAHB Chairman Chuck Fowke, a custom home builder from Tampa, Fla. “Mortgage 
rates remain low and builder confidence is at an all-time high indicating that demand remains steady and sales will 
remain solid.”

“NAHB analysis showed that the gap between construction and sales was at an all-time high in early fall. Thus, 
the NAHB forecast contains an acceleration in single-family starts and some slowing of the pace of growth for new 
homes sale to allow a catch-up,” said NAHB Chief Economist Robert Dietz. “Demand remains strong as home buyers 
seek out lower density markets as part of the suburban shift.”

A new home sale occurs when a sales contract is signed or a deposit is accepted. The home can be in any stage 
of construction: not yet started, under construction or completed. In addition to adjusting for seasonal effects, 
the October reading of 999,000 units is the number of homes that would sell if this pace continued for the next 12 
months.

Inventory remains tight at a 3.3 months’ supply, with 278,000 new single-family homes for sale, 13.4 percent lower 
than October 2019. This is the fourth consecutive month with inventory running under four months’ supply. Of 
the inventory total, just 44,000 are completed, ready to occupy. These inventory numbers point to additional 
construction gains ahead, as indicated by record levels of the NAHB/Wells Fargo Housing Market Index.

The median sales price was $330,600. The median price of a new home sale a year earlier was $322,400.

Regionally, on a year-to-date basis new home sales were up in all four regions: 29.9 percent in the Northeast, 29.8 
percent in the Midwest, 18.5 percent in the South, and 20.1 percent in the West.



Mark your calendars for the 2021 WABA events!

2021 Parade of Homes - June 8-13th, 2021

2021 Home Show - OCTOBER 22-24th, 2021



WisBuild.Org

WBA News
  Check out WBA’s website, 
www.WisBuild.org for Helpful 
Resources as you Navigate 
COVID-19 in Your Workplace

	 -Rental Late Fees & Payments

	 -DSPS, Construction and Inspections

	 -Labor/Employment-Related Information

	 -Contract Language

	 -Updates on Facemasks and other PPE

	 -Protecting Yourself, Your Employees, and Your Worksites

 Jan 22, 2021- President’s  
Installation in the Wisconsin Dells.  Registration is now open 
at WisBuild.Org.

• Wednesday, July 14- 8:30am-3:30pm Membership Meeting 
Day @ Location TBD

• Thursday, October 7- 8:30am-3:30pm Membership Meeting 
Day @  Virtual



Advertise in our Newsletter!
Get your 1/8, 1/4, 1/2 or Full page ad in each of our monthly  

e-newsletters for one low price

Contact Cara for more information
715-842-9510 / Cara@WausauAreaBuilders.com

Membership Benefits & Affinity Programs
Are you taking advantage of all the great savings that are offered with your 3-in-
1 membership?  There are so many great opportunities to save some money.  
Check out the rest of this newsletter for information from Wausau Area Builders 
Association (WABA), Wisconsin Builders Association (WBA) and NAHB (National 
Association of Home Builers to make sure you are using your benefits.

Benefits are also listed on NAHB.org and WisBuild.org







LEARN MORE ABOUT MEMBERSHIP
www.wisbuild.org

 (608) 242-5151

$6000
REGULARLY UPDATED

 LEGALLY VETTED
 CONSTRUCTION &

REMODELING
 CONTRACTS

$1169
PER PARTICIPANT

WBA MEMBER REBATE
PROGRAM

$100
PER LEGAL CALL, $35 PER

BUILDING CODE
 MEMBER HOTLINE

20%
AVERAGE SAVINGS

 BUSINESS INSURANCE 
 DISCOUNTS

 THRU
 WBA INSURANCE

 SERVICES
LOCAL AND NATIONAL 

 3-IN-1 MEMBERSHIP BENEFITS

AND MORE

PER 2250 SQ. FT. HOME
RAISED BAR FOR PASSING AUTO

SPRINKLER REQUIREMENTS

$3037

PER ACRE
ELIMINATED CONVERSION FEE 

 ON FORMER AG LAND

$780

PER $2 MILLION DEVELOPMENT
PROJECT, REFORMED PREVAILING

WAGE LAW

$10000

PER HOME,
REFORMED ELECTRICAL CODE

IN HOMEOWNERS 
 BILL OF RIGHTS

$500

PER TRADESPERSON
 ELIMINATED BUILDING

CONTRACTOR REGISTRATION

$100

$99
PER YEAR, TRAVEL DISCOUNTS THRU

 SNAZZY TRAVELER

PER COURSE, CONTINUING ED THRU 
 HOME BUILDERS UNIVERSITY

$15

ANNUAL ASSESSMENT SERVICES THRU 
 SMALL BUSINESS GROWTH PARTNERS

$2200

$1000s
UP TO THOUSANDS IN SAVINGS THRU 

 ASSOCIATION HEALTH PLAN

R-O-I ON YOUR D-U-E-S
We know what keeps people in our industry up at night, and we're here to do 

 something about it. Access ROI resources guaranteed to help your business. 
 Amplify your voice to shape better housing policies. Become a member of the 
 Wisconsin Builders Association today.

  

FREE
FINANCIAL PLANNING

TOOLS THRU 
 THIRD COAST 
 ADVISORS



 

Association Health Insurance Plan 

Available also to Associate Members 

Membership is not required to receive a quote! 

Health insurance remains one of the most expensive employee benefits your 
business offers. During a time when you are reviewing your current health 

insurance renewal plans, please take this time to review all your options with 
superior health care provider networks that are available through our partnership 

with the Wisconsin Builders Association. 

Take a look at cost-effective options with superior health care provider networks 
that are available through the partnership of the Wausau Area Builders 
Association (WABA) and the Wisconsin Builders Association (WBA). 

Through the buying power of the WABA and WBA, you can get large group 
service and prices for your business of any size. New and existing members can 

take advantage of this opportunity to choose coverage from WPS Health 
Insurance and Arise Health Plan. 

You get help controlling costs and navigating a complex health care system 
through special pricing exclusively for members. 

If you are interested in reviewing the options, simply contact: 

 Cara Spatz 

715-842-9510 / Cara@WausauAreaBuilders.com 

And/Or 

 Fred Wilmsen, RHU, ChHC 
TIC, Inc. 

920.419.1055  

 








